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First Call
 Hello Everyone,

     This years’ Remembrance Weekend. Well I will start off with the clean up at the monument. We had about 23 there to rake leaves so the job was done pretty quickly. We had our ceremony at the 10th Penna. monument immediately following the leaf raking. On Saturday morning we had a ceremony in the cemetery for the 2 members from the 10th that fell at Gettysburg. This was something new and went pretty well. We then had lunch and on to the parade. Weather was great and the weekend went off pretty well.
     Now I would like to talk a little bit about the Daniel Lady farm.  We stopped there Sunday before coming home. For those of you who are not aware of it, we have discussed at our last couple monthly meetings doing some living histories there. I decided that I would write my thoughts here and everyone would have the opportunity to question us about it before the February scheduling meeting. 
     The land was nice looking for camping. The barn on the property was used as a confederate hospital during the battle. The location is not great but it is not horrible either. It is located between route 15 bypass and town on 116 east. This in itself would probably have a negative effect on the number of visitor we would receive there.  In my opinion this is something we might consider doing in the future but for now I don't feel we should consider it. I look at where our company is at this particular time and I don't think it is something we could pull off. With the economic conditions we have right now and all the job changes that have had to take place, shift changes, and many other life changing events we struggle to muster a large enough group at our local living histories for a good demonstration. With this alone in mind I don't believe it would not be wise for us to commit to a living history 250 miles away.  This is something that we should honestly keep in mind when our scheduling meeting comes up in February. I myself fall in the category of job changes and schedule changes.  This makes it difficult to commit to things in the up coming future. With us having Camp Maxwell and the road show this coming year we should put a lot of emphasis on planning it. We will need to start and think of other units that we can invite to Camp Maxwell. Some of the groups we have had in the past are no longer intact. We are not the only group that will have to make tough decisions when it comes to scheduling events.
      With this all said we have a great group of members here in the 10th Pennsylvania family.  I am looking forward to many great moments with all of you in the coming year. I would ask that as many members as possible make the February meeting so we can set a schedule for next year that will suit the organization best .
      There are a lot of great people in this hobby but I do believe that the 10th is one of the finest organizations (military and civilian combined) in the hobby. Every weekend spent with this group leaves me with lasting memories. I have taken the field with other groups but the 10th by far is home.
     Well I am done babbling now so if you have any questions on my thoughts please by all means ask me. I hope to see as many of you as possible at the Stone House for a fantastic time together to celebrate the holiday.
      Dinner is at 6 pm. on Saturday Dec.10 for those who weren't at the last meeting.
See you there,

Sgt. Frampton
Civilian Report

Our final event for this year is upon us. Christmas at the Stone House. Slippery Rock University will be decorating the house for Christmas and putting on a program of their own on Friday evening, the 9th. We are welcome to be at the house on Friday evening, but not sure what time they are starting their program. I would like to ask for donations of cookies from our ladies for the public on Saturday and Sunday, the 10th and 11th. We will be serving the cookies, as well as punch, to the public. 

 

Miss Kim will have the quilt, which is for the Fallen Heroes, ready for quilting. The quilt will be set up at the Stone House for an old-fashion Quilting Bee. Ladies, please bring your needles and a thimble. I would also like to encourage our younger ladies to participate in this activity.

 

We will also be having our annual Christmas dinner on Saturday evening, the 10th. I would like to ask that each family please bring a covered dish to add to the dinner. Also each family is responsible for their own place setting and beverage. Miss Christine will be preparing the meat, ham I believe, for our dinner. I hope to see as many of you as possible at this celebration. It will be, for some, the last chance to see each other till next season's events start.

 

I may not be able to be at the Stone House due to work issues. Miss Melissa has offered to step in and take over my duties if I can not make it to this event. Thank you Melissa!

 

I hope that all of those who attended Remembrance Day had a good time and a great weekend. Work, again, got in the way and I was unable to attend. I was so looking forward to my first Remembrance Day. I guess, this first, will have to wait till next year!

 

I would also like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! Please be safe during your travels.

 

Remembering the reason for the season,

 

Cynthia Makoby

Civilian Coordinator 

Minutes from November 2011 Meeting

Date of meeting:  November 13, 2011

Meeting opened at 1:15PM.

15 members present.

Officers present:  President, Brian Lebeck; Vice-president, Joel Black; Civilian Coordinator, Cindy Makoby

Meeting minutes were read and approved by acting secretary, Tim Bennett.

Treasury report:  Treasurer not present; report not given.

Old Business:

Cindy reported that quilt will be ready to work on during the Stone House event.

SRU is decorating the Stone House on the Friday prior to the weekend, as well as the Christmas tree, with assistance from Ken and Christine Hoffman.  Todd Frampton reported that our members are invited to take part in the SRU event on Friday evening; it is informal stories and such.

Cindy requested that anyone who would like to make cookies for the weekend would be great.  They are serving cookies and punch during the day.

For the annual Christmas dinner, Christine said she would take care of getting the ham, everyone please bring a covered dish to share.  Dinner will be December 10, 2011 at 6 PM.  The back-up coordinator is Melissa Evans.

Final arrangements were made for the Remembrance Day weekend.  Everyone was reminded to bring rakes and tarps for cleanup.  Arrangements would be made by Tim for the dinner at Pickett’s Buffet.  The memorial service for Privates Alonzo McCall and Isaac Eaton would be held at 10:30AM on Saturday, November 19, 2011.  The annual memorial ceremony at the 10th monument would be held on Friday following cleanup.

The Shiloh event was discussed and it was decided that Dave Robinson would get more information at the annual USV meeting in January and have it for final decision at the February meeting.

Dave also reported that he has had no further correspondence with the PRVC organization.

2012 Camp Maxwell, August 24, 25 and 26, 2012, was discussed.  Tim is staying in contact with State in reference to the Civil War Road show and attempting to confirm the dates with them.  He reported the contact person with the State has changed and he will be notifying them of our dates in August.  Also, notification will be sent out to the 19th Ohio Artillery and other units, as to the dates and times.

President, Brian Lebeck advised that he has taken over the 10th website and is in the process of setting it up.

Gloria Robinson wanted to thank Ed for getting the t-shirts and other items, and to remind everyone that t-shirts are still available and a great Christmas present.

Nominations for the 2012 officers for the WPCWRS were opened and the following were nominated:

President:  Joel Black, Ken Hoffman

Vice-president:  Ken Hoffman

Treasurer:  Tim Bennett

Secretary:  Lisa Black, Christine Hoffman

Civilian Coordinator:  Cindy Makoby

Nominations are still open until December meeting.

Meeting closed:  2:05PM
Events and Birthdays for December

Events:
12/06/1865:  13th amendment passed

12/08/1863:  Lincoln makes proclamation of amnesty &  

Reconstruction

12/13/1862:  Battle of Fredericksburg

12/13/1864:  Fort McAllister surrenders

12/20/1860:  South Carolina secedes

Birthdays:
12/03/1826:  General George B. McClellan, US born

12/05/1839:  General George Custer, US born

12/06/1833:  Colonel John S. Mosby, CS born

12/25/1821:  Clara Barton, born

12/31/1815:  General George Meade, US born
 The Quotable American Civil War

A million men, it is estimated, are now standing in hostile array and waging war along a frontier of thousands of miles.  Battles have been fought, sieges have been conducted, and although the contest is not ended and the tide for the moment is against us, the final result in our favor is not doubtful.  We have had our trials and difficulties.  That we are to escape them in the future is not to be hoped.  It was to be expected when we entered this war that it would expose our people to sacrifices and cost them much, both of money and blood.  But the picture has its lights as well as its shadows.  The great strife has awakened in the people the highest emotions and qualities of the human soul.

Jefferson Davis, second inaugural address, February 22, 1862

Future years will never know the seething hell and the black infernal background, the countless minor scenes and interiors of the secession war; and it is best they should not.  The real war will never get in the books.

Walt Whitman, 1882
 Poetry of the Civil War
The Two Armies

Two armies stand enrolled beneath

The banner with the starry wreath;

One, facing battle, blight and blast,

Through twice a hundred fields has passed;

Its deeds against a ruffian foe,

Stream, valley, hill, and mountain know,

Till every wind that sweeps the land

Goes, glory-laden, from the strand.

The other, with a narrower scope,

Yet led by not less grand a hope,

Hath won, perhaps, as proud a place,

And wears its fame with meeker grace,

Wives march beneath its glittering sign,

Fond mothers swell the lovely line;

And many a sweetheart hides her blush

In the young patriot’s generous flush.

No breeze of battle ever fanned

The colors of that tender band;

Its office is beside the bed,

Where throbs some sick or wounded head.

It does not court the soldier’s tomb,

But plies the needle and the loom;

And, by a thousand peaceful deeds,

Supplies a struggling nation’s needs.

Nor is that army’s gentle night

Unfelt amid the deadly fight;

It nerves the son’s, the husband’s hand,

It points the lover’s fearful brand;

It thrills the languid, warms the cold,

Gives even new courage to the bold,

And sometimes lifts the veriest clod

To its own lofty trust in God.

When Heaven shall blow the trump of peace,

And bid this weary warfare cease,

Their several missions nobly done,

The triumph grasped, and freedom won,

Both armies, from their toils at rest,

Alike may claim the victor’s crest,

But each shall sees its dearest prize

Gleam softly from the other’s eyes.

Henry Timrod



Photo from Gettysburg Daily, November 19, 2011

Privates Brandon, Jerry, Dave and Private (?) Jake

Letter to the Future Wife of General George E. Pickett

Over on Cemetery Ridge, the Federals beheld a scene never before witnessed on this continent, - a scene which has never previously been enacted and can never take place again – an army forming in line of battle in full view, under their very eyes – charging across a space nearly a mile in length over fields of waving grain and anon of stubble and then a smooth expanse – moving with the steadiness of a dress parade, the pride and glory soon to be crushed by an overwhelming heartbreak.

C.S. Major General George E. Pickett, July 4, 1863

Letter from the Editor

Dear Fellow members of the 10th,

I just wanted to take this opportunity to wish all of our members and their families a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  It has been a strange year for Christine and I, moving, finding new employment, and getting Garrett settled into a new school.  This year has proven to be one of our worst for not being involved enough with our extended family, the 10th Pennsylvania.  We all look forward to a great 2012 season in which we can get back to the old gang once again.

I looked for a story about Christmas during the Civil War to add to this newsletter, but was dumbfounded to find that most articles only dealt with the “Santa Claus” theme.  For a nation born on religious freedom and a belief in God, I was offended to find so little dedicated to Christ.  I am only happy to report that the 10th Pennsylvania understands the true meaning of Christmas, and that I don’t have to search through worthless articles to reiterate that belief.  I realize that Christmas was not made an official holiday until the 1870’s, but people should still realize “the reason for the season.”

May God Bless all of you in this joyous season and keep you safe and healthy until we meet again in 2012.

Sincerely,

Ken Hoffman, editor
